
Conference Committee on HB 2774 June 19, 1991 - Page 

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize 
statements made during this session.  Only text enclosed in quotation 
marks 

report a speaker's exact words.  For complete contents of the 
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. 

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON HB 2774 

June 19, 1991Hearing Room E 1:00 p.m.Tape 1 

HOUSE MEMBERS PRESENT: Rep. John Schoon, Chair Rep. Hedy Rijken 

SENATE MEMBERS PRESENT: Sen. Jim Hill Sen. Joyce Cohen 

STAFF PRESENT: Terry Connolly, Committee Administrator 
Annetta Mullins, Committee Assistant Joan Robinson, Legislative Counsel 

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize 
statements made during this session.  Only text enclosed in quotation 
marks report a speaker's exact words. For complete contents of the 
proceedings, please refer to the tapes. 

TAPE 1, SIDE A 

003 CHAIR SCHOON calls the meeting to order at 1:24 p.m. and opens the 
work session on HB 277 4 A-Eng. 

HB 2774 A-ENG. - AUTHORIZES INSURANCE COVERING PIPELINE COMPANY, 
CONTRACTORS, SUBCONTRACTORS AND PUBLIC BODIES. 

004 CHAIR SCHOON:  The House chose not to agree with the Senate 
amendments because while we knew that the Senate amendments were going 
to be made, there was a provision in the original bill that was left out 
of the Senate amendments without anyone knowing about it until the bill 
had passed.  The provisions in the HB 2774-2 amendments (EXHIBIT A) add 
some additional qualifications and offer some protection to the small 
agencies in case they can show they have been damaged by this large 
wrap-around policy.  Everyone involved in the bill was aware of this and 
it was not left out intentionally. 

023 MOTION:  SEN. HILL moves that the HB 2774-2 amendments BE ADOPTED. 

027 VOTE:  CHAIR SCHOON, hearing no objection to the motion, declares 
the motion PASSED.  All members are present. 

028 MOTION:  SEN. HILL moves that HB 2774 A-Eng., as amended, BE ADOPTED 
AS THE CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT. 



043 VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members vote AYE. 

044 CHAIR SCHOON declares the motion PASSED and the meeting adjourned at 
1:28 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,Reviewed by, 

Annetta MullinsTerry Connolly AssistantAdministrator 

EXHIBIT SUMMARY 

A -HB 2774, HB 2774-2 amendments, Sandy Flicker 


